Warm Winter Wishes
to You and Yours!

Administration/Contacts I
Mayor: Terry McAllister, 1907 Hurstbourne Cir. 744
4418, mayorterry@hurstbourneacres.org u

Attorney: Finn Catp2950 Breckinridge Ln(502) 456
2100 finncato@catolawoffice.com
City ClerkMichael Bolten

The City of Hurstbourne Acres

Post
December 2022

Next City Meeting
Thursday January 122022
6:30 p.m.
Hurstbourne Acres City Hall
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1913 Hurstbourne Cimhb1783@twc.com
Commissioner, Parks & Recreatiofroy Eskridge 9002
Hurstbourne Ln., 630592,
Troy.eskridge@jefferson.kyschools.us
Commissioner, Policéferesa Renninger 9005 Haviland
Ave, 2914445 tcrennha@hurstbourneacres.org
Commissioner, SanitatiorChris Bohnenkamp 9107
Blowing Tree Rd., 720157
cmbohnenkamp@gmail.com

Commissioner Street & LightsDonna Nichols 9104
Haviland Ave., 497670,donnamnichols@twc.com
Financial AdvisorJoel Shepherd, Edward Jones Co.
365-9835,joel.shepherd@edwardjones.com
Treasurer:John Bloomer

1910 Woodfield Rd., 520111,
john.bloomer55@hurstbourneacres.org

Editor, Hurstborne Acres Postim Bloomer 435062,
kimbloomer58@gmail.com

City Hall:1916 Hurstbourne Circle, 492852

Metro Representative, 1% District: KevinKramer 574
1111 ,Kevin.Kramer@louisvilleky.gov

State Representative, 31nd House District:

State Senator, 28 District: Senator Karen Berg,
(800)3727181, Karen.Berg@LRC.KY.GOV

Checkout Our Newsletter!
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website:www.hurstbourneacres.org
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From the Mayor . ..

CKSNBQa f20a G2
city turns 60 years old. Stay in touch
with the newsletter, Reach Alert, or
join the city meetings on the second
Thursday of each month.

| hope everyone had a wonderful
Christmas and New year.
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City of Hurstbourne Acres Police Info Parks and Recreation
Troy Eskridge

Dept. Mobile: (502)5537318

Police Dispatch (502)5745400 Thanks so much to everyone who helped

Office: (502)4992352 with the holiday partySpecial thanks goes to Pier
17 for donating two $25 gift carder the best

Chief of PoliceSteve Griffin holiday home decorations in Hurstbourne Acres.

griffinhapd@hurstbourneacres.org

OurHoliday Decorations Contest Winners

Lieutenant:  Brian Gingerich for this year were:
Sergeant: Kevin Mills
Officers: Todd Hale Most Spetacular- 9110 Bristol

Mike Holston
Susan Stivers
Paul Wheatley

Disclaimer:Please note, articles contributed by
Commissioners are edited for grammar only,
not content.

Sanitation _
Christine Bohnenkamp Classia 9008 Hurstbourne Lane
LiQa oSSy | LJX SI adzNB

lastseveral years. | hope your needs were
addressed promptly to the best of my ability.
Please remember live Christmas trees
placed atthe curb will be picked up fawo weeks
after Christmas.
| pray all have happy holidays and a Merry
Christmas.

Regular Waste Pickip Schedule
Monday Yard Waste & Recycling
Tuesday Trash



mailto:griffinhapd@hurstbourneacres.org

City of Hurstbourne Acres
Annual Holiday Party

Juliaespeciallyjovesthis Santa!

LGQa
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He i t z Bakeny@rsd Catering always provides
tasty treats and the Nunnlea House provides a
lovely setting for a holiday event.
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Streets and Lights
Donna Nichols

| would like to take this opportunity to
welcome Tom Theiss as one of our Commissioners
and wish Chris Bohnenkamp only the best!

Our first Meeting of 2023 will soon be here,
and | am hoping we can get some positive things
accomplished for ou@ity and residents.

Wishing all only the best in 2023!

A Good Neighbor . . .
Takes their garbage canst on the same day it is
picked up.
A Good Neighbor. . .
Takes their garbage camson the same day it is
picked up.
A Good Neighbor. . .
Parks going with the flow of traffic.
A Good Neighbor . . .
Checks on their neighbors when we are having
extreme weather.
A Good Neighbor. . .
Does notspeed in the neighborhoad
A Good Neighbor. . .
Calls police when they see something, they say
something
[ SGQa |
neighbors!
HAPPY NEW YEA¥EIGHBORS!
Teresa Renninger
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Also,please
R2Yy Qi Q
clean up after

your pet!

Police
Chief Steve Giriffin
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the winter weather that has been hitting the
northern states and realizing that our turn is
coming. So now is a great time to make sure your
vehicle igeady for winter weather. At a minimum
you should check your battery, atiteeze levels,
tire tread depth, windshield wipers and fluid, and
make sure your heater and defrosters are working
properly. Winter is hard on vehicles and breaking
downincoldweé G KSNJ A& y2
good idea to put some blankets or additional
winter clothing in your vehicle just in case.

Typicallythere is also a spike in vehicle
thefts during cold weather. It only takes a moment
for someone to jump in an unattended vehicle that
is warming up and drive off. Make sure you lock
your vehicle while it is warming up and always keep
it in sight to deterthefts. Kentucky Statute does
prohibit leaving a running vehicle unattended. Also
make sure your windshield and windows are
properly cleared of snow and ice before you start
driving. Driving your vehicle while the
windshield/windows are obscured is not lgrvery
dangerous it is also a violation of Kentucky Statutes
anfl taNJesuINi® sickaiye of ReckieS§s DEvIh@ R
The Officers of the Hurstbourne Acres Police
Department wish all our residents a safe and happy
2023.

If you see something, say something!
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Hurstbourne o t?ztthhdngfﬁfle o
Acres Police aken by theRecently Electe

Mayor and Commissioners
Department comssioners

1916 Hurstbourne Circle
tbourne Acres, KY 40220
(502) 499-2352

December 082022
To: OFFICER MARY STIVERS
From: CHIEF STEPHEN GRIFFIN

Reference: LETTER OF COMMENDATION

This letter is to commend you for your
actions on November 21, 202&hile completing a e -
collision report involving a school bus in the Attorney Finn Cato and Mayor Terry McAllister
Meadows apartment complex. While completing the
report in your velale, you noticed that there was a
disturbance occurring near the bus. While
investigating the disturbance, you discovered a male
subject attempting to enter the bus while loudly
threatening the bus driver. You physically pulled
the subject back from the $door and then realized
that he was armed with a knife. You then took the L= '
subject at gunpoint and verbally challenged him. Commissioners Donna Nichols, Troy Eskridge,

- Vo |

You were then able to take the suspect into custody  Teresa Renninger, and Tom Thédisgig sworn in
without further incident. Your quick and decisive by Attorney Finn Cato (not pictured)

actions likely prevented a seus assault on the bus
driver and a potentially dangerous and harmful
situation for the dozens of elementary aged students
on the bus.

Your actions bring great credit to yourself and this

department. Keep up the great work. £ i =

Commissioner Donna Nichols, Mayor Terry
Cc: File McAllister, Commissioner Troy Eskridge,
Commissioner Teresa Renninger, and
sl | e Commissiaer Tom Theiss.

The Mayor was elected to serve a fepgar term,
and the Commissioners were electedeachserve
atwo-year term

OfficerSusan Stivers and Chi Stee @riff
Commissioner Chris Bohnenkamp



Golden Watch

Teresa Renninger

9 Home Secur

Employing and engaging in some basic best
practices aroundhome security is the first step to
help create a secure environment for your loved
ones and family.

Consider these tips to help keep ygwurfamily,
and your possessions, safe and secure

1. Landscape with safety in mindAs you walk
around your property,dok for areas that
could be potential hiding spots for thieves,
who prize the privacy they provide. Try and
clear away any overgrown areas.

2. Talk with your local police department.

3. Know your neighborsTake the time to
meet them

4. Lighting matters.Lightingcan set the right
ambiance inside your home, but outdoor
lighting can be the difference between your
home being targeted or not ¢ by thieves.
Motion-sensitive fixtures can help add
security and provide light when needed.
Also consider using automatic tars or a
smart lightbulb that can be controlled
remotely to turn lights on and off in various
parts of the house.

5. Avoid advertising that shopping
spree.Thieves look for and steal newly
delivered boxes on your front porch, a
method calledoorch pirating so consider
having them delivered elsewhere or
requiring a signature for delivery. Thieves
may abo look at clues provided by your
trash or recycling, which may indicate the
new computer or flatscreen television
inside.

6. Set a safety routineMake sure you
establish a routine where you regularly lock

all doors, shut windowsand turn on your
alarm system every time you leave your
home. Avoid leaving spare keys outside, as
thieves know most of the potential hiding
places.

. Manage visibility.Make sure you can see

who is at your front door without opening
it. Avoid placing valudes where they will
be visible from the street.

. Protect your outdoor valuablesBurglars

also target sheds, garagesd other
outdoor buildings. Secure your grill, lawn
mower, bicyclesand other outdoor gear.

. Create a plan for when you are awakiold

your mail, stop your papersand ask a
friend or neighbor to remove flyers from
your property. Arrange for snow removal
and lawn mowing so you do not advertise
when you are away from home.

Remember If You See Something, Say
Something.

Reminder t There is no parking on the street
when snow is in the forecast.


https://www.travelers.com/resources/identity-theft/protection-from-package-theft-and-id-fraud.aspx

